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August Chapter Meeting 

Time again to stuff cups, patches and pins for the 

upcoming Watsonville Fly-In and Air Show! The 

August chapter meeting will begin at 7pm at the EAA 

hangar on Wednesday, Aug. 18. Exit Hwy 1 at Air-

port Blvd., go toward hills, turn left after 3rd stop-

light (Hangar Way) onto Aviation Way, proceed past 

WVI terminal and Zuniga's restaurant. EAA hangar 

and parking lot is on the left.  

99s doing the hula at the International Conference welcome reception luau in 

Kona, with our own Carolgene Dierolf on the left!  
                                                                                                Photo by Dean Bailey 
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Chair: Michaele Serasio  
Vice-Chair: Donna Crane-Bailey  
Secretary: Carolyn Dugger 
Treasurer: Sarah Chauvet 
Past Chair: Sarah Chauvet 
Logbook Editor:  Dena Taylor 
Phone: 831-462-5548 
E-Mail: detaylor@cabrillo.edu 
Deadline:  25th of each month for the 
next month’s publication. 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Aerospace Education: 
Carolgene Dierolf 
Alice Talnack 
Air Marking: 
Michaele Serasio  
Scholarship: 
Gabrielle Adelman 
Membership/Future Women Pilots: 
Donna Crane-Bailey 688-9760 
Historian: OPEN 
Librarian: 
Laura Barnett 
Scrapbook: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Aviation Activities: 
Kryss Crocker 
   <flying4fun2@att.net> 
Legislative: Alice Talnack 
WebMistress: Pam O’Brien  
Public relations coordinator: 
Carolyn Dugger 
Hospitality chair: 
Jody Roberts 
 

Monterey Bay  

Chapter Officers Prop Wash 
By Michaele Serasio 

Dear Ladies, 

 

      The 2010 International Conference in Hawaii was fabulous, with the 

warm tropical breezes, the warm air and fellowship, and as many as 205 

members attending, including several from Germany, two from Japan, and 

three from Australia. These are just a few that I mingled with. I met many 

people from Houston, New Orleans, Washington and California. 

       

      The business meeting went along without a hitch; the one bylaw 

(membership to delete academic member) and standing rule amendment 

(disciplinary procedures) passed. The new International officers were in-

stalled. At the banquet many Amelia Earhart Scholarship winners new and 

past explained what they plan to do or did with their scholarship. 

       

      Next year the International Conference will be in Oklahoma City, OK. 

 

      This is the last Prop Wash from me as I retire from Chapter Chair. I 

want to thank everyone in the Chapter for your support. I have learned a lot 

about the workings of the Chapter and the organization. I truly enjoy The 

Ninety-Nines and look forward to challenging my flying hobby more and 

reading many books about flying. 

       

      Please join me in welcoming our new slate of officers for the 2010-2012 

term. I know that we all will help them keep our Chapter alive and thriving. 

   

Sincerely, 

Michaele 

Dear Southwest Section WPOY, 
  
Yes, I'm referring to YOU! Every women pilot is worthy of this prestigious award. 
And the application process is fairly simple. All you have to do is download the ap-
plication from the Southwest Section website http://sws99s.org/section/wpoy.html 
and follow the directions. There are many special accomplishments and achieve-
ments out there and they should be highlighted and shared. Please take the time to 
complete the application and send it to Pat Prentiss by September 15, 2010. Nomi-
nations are encouraged. 
  
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
  
Sincerely, 
Pat Prentiss 
WPOY Chairman 

 

http://sws99s.org/section/wpoy.html
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MB99s at the International Conference 

Donna Crane-Bailey, Michaele Serasio, and 

Carolgene Dierolf at the 4th of July get-together 

in the Hospitality Suite. It was the one day that 

the heavens opened up and it literally poured 

from late afternoon, through fireworks and into 

the night, although people continued to swim in 

the hotel pool despite the rain.  

Michaele Serasio, Carolyn Dugger, and Donna 

Crane-Bailey at the Scholarship and Awards 

Banquet (Carolgene managed to slip away be-

fore the picture was taken). 

Carolgene Dierolf, Michaele Serasio and Donna Crane-

Bailey at the Welcome Luau enjoying the food and some fiery 

entertainment “Firenesia.” 
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Watsonville Fly-In & Air Show  

Sept. 3,4 & 5, 2010 

 

 

Volunteer Sign Ups 

—It’s Time to Get Ready 

 

The Fly-In is one of the ways the chapter raises money 

to send kids to the Oshkosh Air Academy.  There are lots 

of ways to help out and have a good time.  

 

EAA 119 Jobs: the Hot Dog Stand/ or Pancake Break-

fast/Open Hangar. Fly-in Jobs: Field Set-up, Judging, 

Pilot Registration, and/or Parking Planes.  

 

 

 

Volunteers work a minimum of 4 hours in exchange for 

a daily admission wristband and a cup/patch/pin. Friends 

and relatives are welcome to volunteer. Car parking is 

free at the Hospital with a shuttle to the airfield. You will 

need to have the admission wristband before you arrive. 

Wristbands should be available ahead of time from the 

EAA 119 member in charge of your activity.  

 

  
 

 

Judging 

Fri. & Sat 

Leslie Grate -- 588-1451 

lesliegrate@comcast.net 

Judging Photography 

Saturday 

Brian Moffet 

moffetb@cruzio.com 

Pancake Breakfast 

Sat & Sunday 

Chris Laws 831-88-6551 

chris@k6rmw.net 

Hot Dog Stand 

Fri, Sat & Sun 

John Davi 831-688-2809 

714aptos@sbcglobal.net 

Field Setup/Take 

down 

Thurs. & Mon 

Hank Wempe 724-5591 

Hankw9046@aol.com 

Pilot Registration 

Fri. & Sat. 

Alice Talnack -332-3549 

atalnack@comcast.net 

Plane Parking 

Fri. & Sat. 

Dan Kelsey – 438-8987 

Coupe415@yahoo.com 

YOU’RE  INVITED TO STOP  BY 

EAA 119 OPEN HANGAR       Noon – 5 PM 

WATSONVILLE FLY-IN & AIR SHOW 

      Friday, Saturday & Sunday- Sept. 3,4, & 5         

Guest Speaker 

   Friday     4:00 PM 

 

Classic Movie 

Friday   8:00 PM 

 

Guest Speaker 

Saturday  Noon 

 

Guest Speaker 

   Saturday  4:00 PM 

 

Guest Speaker 

Sunday Noon 
  

Speakers to be announced soon. 
 
Again this year, the 119 hangar will be open 
every afternoon for member and visitors to en-
joy our space and hear guest speakers.  John 
Davi  is confirming the speakers now. 
 

For more information on the speakers and the 
EAA 119 go to:  www.eaa119.org. The pilot 
newsletter for the Fly-In is available  
www.Watsonvilleairshow.org 
 

http://www.eaa119.org/
http://www.Watsonvilleairshow.org
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"Weather Tactics for Flight and Flight Planning"  Topic: Weather and Flying 

Tuesday, August 10, 2010 at 7:15 PM 

Location:  Wings of History Museum, 12777 Murphy Ave, San Martin, CA 95046 

Select Number: WP1533556 

Description: This seminar presents material to help pilots deal with summer and winter weather encountered 

in flight, and the aeronautical decision making that goes into strategic and tactical weather planning both dur-

ing flight planning and while enroute. 

Chapter dues are $15. Make check payable to 
 Monterey Bay 99s and send to 

 Sarah Chauvet , 147 Mesa Verde Dr , Watsonville, CA 95076  
Our local dues run from June 1, 2010 to May 31, 2011  

(If you  don’t see your name below, you haven’t paid this year.) 

Gabrielle Adelman 

Earline Arnold 

Laura Barnett 

Sarah Chauvet 

Donna Crane-Bailey 

Kryss Crocker 

Anna (Jo) Dieser 

Pam Downing 

Carolyn Dugger 

Maryellen Eisemann 

Ann Goldsmith 

Kay Harmon 

Jeanne Hendrickson 

Ginger Hobbs 

Mona Kendrick 

Nic Kinsman 

Theresa Levandoski-Byers 

Joanne Nissen 

Zoe Dell Nutter  

Diana Peterson 

Jody Roberts 

Mary Saylor 

Michaele Serasio 

Jill Smith 

Alice Talnack 

Dena Taylor 

Pat York 

FAA Safety Seminar  
 For more info, go to FAASafety.gov 

 

——————————————————————————————————————————————— 

Michaele Serasio, Carolyn Dugger, Teri 

Mantz & Laura Barnett at the Human 

Race last May and the $687 check that 

the MB99s received for their efforts. 

http://faasafety.gov
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Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Monterey Bay Chapter 99s 

c/o Dena Taylor 

728 Olson Rd. 

Soquel CA 95073 

 

 

Oct. 7-10, 2010————————SW Section Meeting, Irvine, California 

      register at: http://ninety-nines.net/swsoc 

Dec. 15, 2010————————MB99s Holiday Party 

                                                              6pm, WVI 

       

Aug. 18, 2010—————————MB99s Chapter Meeting 

                                                             7pm, EAA Bldg., WVI, see pp. 1  

Nov.6, 2010—————————MB99s 45th Anniversary 

                                                             Watch for details  

Sept. 3-5, 2010————————WVI Fly-In 

                         www.watsonvilleairshow.org. 

 


